UTILITIES CONSUMERS' GROUP Box 9300 29 Wann Rd. Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 4A2 Contact: rrondeau@northwestel.net

June 20, 2008

Yukon Utilities Board Box 31728 Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 6L3

Attention: Wendy Shanks, Chair

Re: YECL request for Interim Refundable Riders

Dear Ms. Shanks:

On p. 50 of the YUB Report of January 15, 2007, the Board recommended: "Now is the appropriate time for YEC and YECL to have a complete review of all GRA Phase I and Phase II matters.

The Board recommends that the YEC and YECL file a full GRA application before October 31, 2007."

UCG submits that the YECL should have paid attention to the Board advisement if they had any desire for rate adjustments for 2008.

UCG therefore submits YECL be denied any type of retroactive rate adjustments for the 2008 year.

Yours truly,

Roger Rondeau President, Utilities Consumers' Group

C.c. All interested parties

